



Name:  
Class:

**MOET English Grade 11**  
**MIDTERM PRACTICE TEST**  
**(UNITS 1-2-3)**

**Part 1: MULTIPLE CHOICE**

**I. PRONUNCIATION:** Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

- |                        |                    |                    |                      |
|------------------------|--------------------|--------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. child <u>ren</u> | B. pri <u>ze</u>   | C. ex <u>ist</u>   | D. bi <u>tt</u> en   |
| 2. A. sack <u>e</u> d  | B. pump <u>e</u> d | C. box <u>e</u> d  | D. clos <u>e</u> d   |
| 3. A. sing <u>e</u> r  | B. fing <u>e</u> r | C. long <u>e</u> r | D. lang <u>u</u> age |

**II. STRESS:** Choose the word which is stressed differently from the rest.

- |                   |                |               |                |
|-------------------|----------------|---------------|----------------|
| 4. A. enthusiasm  | B. suspicion   | C. embarrass  | D. imitate     |
| 5. A. anniversary | B. celebration | C. experience | D. personality |

**III. GRAMMAR**

6. Instead of ..... about the good news, Tom seemed to be indifferent.  
A. exciting      B. being excited      C. excite      D. to be excited
7. The room needs ..... for the wedding.  
A. decorating      B. to be decorate      C. decorate      D. being decorated
8. The children agreed ..... the cake into three equal parts.  
A. to divide      B. to be divided      C. being divided      D. dividing
9. He is a helpful friend. He often helps me.....my work.  
A. to finish      B. finishes      C. finishing      D. finished
10. I must drive more carefully. I can't risk.....another speeding ticket.  
A. getting      B. to get      C. being gotten      D. to be gotten
11. I would like.....out for a walk.  
A. go      B. to go      C. going      D. B and C
12. I.....to the post office to ask about my package, but they ..... that it .....yet.  
A. had gone/ said/ hadn't arrive      B. went/ have said/ doesn't arrive  
C. went/ said/ hadn't arrived      D. go/ say/ won't arrive
13. When my father was young, he .....up early and do the gardening every day.  
A. was used to getting      B. got used to get  
C. used to get      D. use to get
14. Dora: "What's your name?" – Helen: "....."

- A. Really?                      B. Pardon?                      C. OK                      D. Forgive me.

15. Ann: Do you think you'll get the job? – Mary: .....

- A. I know so                      B. Well, I hope so  
C. I think not                      D. Yes, that's right.

#### IV. ERROR IDENTIFICATION

16. Nobody had criticized Billy Joe since we learned that the boss gave him a job because

he's his nephew.  
D

17. I hope the phone stops to ring so that I won't be interrupted so many times.

18. I know you told me this before, but I keep forgetting how long you live in this city.

19. Loyalty is considered being one of the most important qualities for true friendship

20. Their children are used to picking up after school every day. They don't have to walk

#### V. READING Read the passage below, then choose one best answer (A, B, C or D) to each question.

My name's Mandi. Three months ago, I went to a disco where I met a boy called Tom. I guessed he was older than me, but I liked him and thought it didn't matter. We danced a couple of times, then we chatted. He said he was 18, then asked how old I was. I told him I was 16. I thought that if I told him my real age, he wouldn't want to know me, as I'm only 13.

After the disco we arranged to meet the following weekend. The next Saturday we went for a burger and had a real laugh. Afterwards he walked me to my street and kissed me goodnight. Things went really well. We see each other a couple of times a week, but I've had to lie to my parents about where I'm going and who with. I've always got on with them, but I know that if they found out how old Tom was they'd stop me seeing him.

Now I really don't know what to do. I can't go on lying to my parents every time we go out, and Tom keeps asking why he can't come round to my house. I'm really worried and I need some advice.

21. Why has Mandi written this?

- A. to describe her boyfriend                      B. to prove how clever she is  
C. to explain a problem                      D. to defend her actions

22. Who is she writing to?

- A. her boyfriend                      B. her parents  
C. a teenage magazine                      D. a school friend

23. Why is Mandi worried?

- A. Tom has been behaving strangely.                      B. She's been telling lies.  
C. She's not allowed to go to discos.                      D. Her parents are angry with her.

24. Why can't Tom come to Mandi's house?



- A. She doesn't want her parents to meet him.
- B. Her parents don't like him.
- C. He's nervous of meeting her parents.
- D. She doesn't want him to see where she lives.

25. Which of these answers did Mandi receive?

- A. Tell me what you really feel.
- B. You must start by being honest with everyone.
- C. Everyone's been unfair to you.
- D. Don't worry, I'm sure Tom will change his mind.

## PART 2

### VI. Word form

- 26. We must come to a ..... about what to do next by tomorrow. (**decide**)
- 27. I did not feel at all ..... towards Kate. (**sympathy**)
- 28. The two boys formed a deep and lasting ..... (**friend**)
- 29. The novel is written from ..... experience. (**person**)
- 30. The play was ..... bad. (**embarrass**)

### VII. READING Read the following passage. Choose the best answer (A, B, C or D) to complete the passage.

To many people, their friends are (31) .....important things in their life. Really good friends share the good times and the bad times, help you when you've got (32) ....., never judge you and never turn their (33) .....on you. Your best friend (34) .....someone you've known all your life, someone you've grown up with and been through (35) .....ups and downs with.

There are all sorts of things (36) .....can bring about this special relationship. It may be the result of enjoying the same activities, having the outlook on life, or sharing similar experiences. Most of us (37) ..... met someone that we've immediately felt relaxed with, as if we've known them for years. However, usually it really (38) .....you years to get to know someone (39) .....to consider your best friend.

To the majority of us, this is someone we trust completely and who understands us (40) .....than anyone else. It's the person you can turn to for your impartial advice and a shoulder to cry on when life gets you down.

- |                      |              |               |             |
|----------------------|--------------|---------------|-------------|
| 31. A. most          | B. the most  | C. more       | D. the more |
| 32. A. acquaintances | B. qualities | C. influences | D. problems |
| 33. A. backs         | B. faces     | C. minds      | D. hands    |
| 34. A. maybe         | B. perhaps   | C. may_be     | D. are      |

- |                    |                |                |                |
|--------------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|
| 35. A. lot of      | B. a lot       | C. lots of     | D. much        |
| 36. A. to          | B. who         | C. what        | D. that        |
| 37. A. has         | B. have        | C. are         | D. were        |
| 38. A. lasts       | B. spends      | C. needs       | D. takes       |
| 39. A. well enough | B. enough well | C. good enough | D. enough good |
| 40. A. worse       | B. badly       | C. better      | D. well        |

### VIII. Transformation:

#### Part A

41. I haven't eaten this kind of food before.  
→ This is the first time .....
42. Alan wishes he had studied harder.  
→ Alan regrets not. ....
43. How long have they get engaged?  
→ When did .....
44. I expected them to admit me to the factory.  
→ I expected .....
45. My friend told me, "If I were you, I would go to bed earlier."  
→ My friend advised .....
46. I prefer listening to the radio to watching this soap opera on TV.  
→ I'd rather .....
47. Sue left the house, but first she locked the doors.  
→ Before leaving .....
48. Learning English is not easy.  
→ It is .....
49. I dislike people laughing at me.  
→ I dislike .....
50. We spent two hours getting to London.  
→ It took .....

#### Part B

51. I'm sure that the cat didn't eat your orange.  
→ The cat couldn't .....
52. This machine is used for sewing.  
→ It is a .....
53. They were walking along the street. I saw them.  
→ I caught .....

54. My friend said to me, "Why don't you try asking Tom for help?"  
→ My friend said to me .....
55. I'd like you to finish the report before the weekend.  
→ I'd rather you .....
56. Sue left the office as soon as she had finished her work.  
→ After she .....
57. He sings beautifully and he dances well.  
→ He not only .....
58. I hate it when people make fun of me. (**being**)  
→ I object .....
59. Her questions interested me a lot.  
→ I was (**greatly/ a lot**) .....
60. This drawer is for cutlery.  
→ It is a .....